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East Sussex Association of Local Councils Limited 
Minutes of the virtual Board Meeting held via Zoom on 
Monday 26th April 2021 at 1pm 
_______________________________________________________________________
	Directors Present 
	Ruth O’Keeffe (Chair) 
	Lewes District Association 

	 
	Kay Moss 
	Wealden District Association 

	 
	Keith Stevens  
	Wealden District Association 

	 
	Mike Garner
	Wealden District Association 

	 
	John Barnes (Vice Chair)
	Rother District Association

	
	Peter Turner
	Rother District Association

	Presidents and Vice Presidents Present 
	Lord Ampthill 
	President 

	 
	Dr A MacGillivray 
	Vice President 

	 
	Marion Shepherd DL 
	Vice President 

	 
	David Young 
	Vice President 

	Officers 
	Trevor Leggo 
	CEO ESALC 

	 
	Emily Simpson
	Admin & Finance Asst. ESALC 


  
1.  Apologies for absence
Cllr Denis. 

2. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 29th March 2021
Cllr Stevens proposed the minutes be approved as a true record of the meeting, which was seconded by Cllr O’Keeffe, and unanimously agreed. The Chairman then signed the minutes.

3. Financial update
- Cllr Stevens confirmed he had completed the debit card application forms for Trevor and Keith as well as the change of address application forms, using Emily’s address for correspondence and Mulberry & Co for the registered address. All payroll forms were completed and returned last week. 
- At the start of the new year, ESALC’s statement read £38,700; this included £5709 of 2021/22 subs that came through at the end of March. ESALC was due another £52k, of which some had already been received. Cllr Stevens also confirmed ESALC was collecting £18,622 on behalf of NALC. 
- Regarding expenditure, the insurance had been agreed at £400, the website at £20 per month, mobile phones at £32pm and Emily’s laptop. Bookkeeping had been agreed at £45 per quarter and the Company Secretary and annual accounts would be approximately £1000. 
- NALC asked if subs could be paid imminently, which would mean paying £14k in May. Cllr Catlin proposed we pay NALC in May and this was seconded by Cllr Moss and unanimously agreed. 
- Cllr Stevens advised some councils were querying why ESALC subscriptions were still high and they were aware that West Sussex lowered their subs by 10%. He confirmed ESALC would be reviewing their subs, especially as there would be no premises costs anymore. 
- Cllr Stevens confirmed 29 weeks were in reserve at the moment. 
4. Website update
Emily updated the Board on the new ESALC website. Everyone agreed that member council details should be included on the website. It was also reiterated that the Chairman’s husband should have his photo credited on the home page. It was agreed that Directors should be listed by District Association and that all contact for Board members would be via ESALC’s email address. 

5. Training programme 
[bookmark: _Hlk70417226]The CEO provided an update on the survey sent to all member councils and commented that 56 out of 102 had replied so far, which was representative and would allow ESALC to work on creating training programmes based on council priorities. The CEO discussed the need for new Clerks as there was a shortage; a Clerk Academy was proposed, but funding and reaching potential clerks had to be considered, as well as encouraging greater emphasis on CiLCA. A Working Party, made up of Cllr Barnes, Cllr Young, Cllr Moss, Cllr Catlin and Cllr Stevens agreed to discuss the issues. The CEO indicated decisions had to be made on the arrangements for delivery of training, including the provider. 

6. Database update
Emily updated the Board on the questionnaire sent to all member councils which requested contact information as well as details on precept, electorate number, and whether or not they had adopted The General Power of Competence. 71 responses had been received at the time of the meeting with a chaser email sent to the remaining councils.  

7. District Associations
- Cllr. Catlin provided a report on the Lewes DA meeting: there was concern that not all clerks were sharing invitations to attend meetings with members so it was agreed that clerks would be lobbied to ensure notices are sent to everyone. The attitude to the present Code of Conduct was discussed, as well as a development at Iford Farm which had been approved by the SDNPA. Litter on roadside verges was a concern and needed to be addressed. 
- Cllr Stevens gave a report from the Wealden DA meeting and stated that litter was also a problem. They had met with their new local police inspector who provided an update, as well as a housing update and the discussion of various planning matters. 
- Cllr Turner explained there were two initiatives running in the District: a campaign promoted by Burwash PC to ask ESCC to adopt a Quiet Lanes Policy, as well as a speeding initiative. Catsfield PC purchased a black cat recording machine which records traffic speed and volume at fixed points throughout the village. The idea was to be rolled out throughout the District and it was being considered if the machines could be shared. The data could then be analysed by the police and used as part of their strategy to help reduce speeding in rural areas. 

8. Bexhill – new Council 
The CEO provided an update on the new Council and confirmed that there would be elections on May 6th, with contests in 7 of the 9 wards. He advised there would be 30 candidates for 18 seats. The CEO discussed a situation with Egerton Park, where a building owned by Rother District, that was being leased by ESCC and occupied by a nursery. ESCC withdrew its funding for the nursery at the end of March so the nursery had to close. The CEO stated that the interim Clerk at Bexhill had approached him to explain that  Rother should wait  6 weeks, when a new Council would be created and could express a view on potential funding, the outcome could be different. It was confirmed that NALC was involved and Rother District were consulting with other potential interested parties.

9. Housing working group
Cllr. Barnes advised the Board that when the housing algorithms were removed, the original targets were reverted to, and many changes since had not been consulted on, for example, zoning. He stated that planning authorities were being driven by unrealistic housing targets and that there was no formula to link housing targets and the protection of AONB. Cllr Barnes advised that an abatement formula had to be agreed as there were many areas which were not protected by anything and would take the brunt of the huge targets otherwise. Cllr Moss voiced her concern about shops being converted to residential use and the risk of losing high streets. The Housing Working Group agreed to meet to discuss further. 

10. Flooding strategy
Dr MacGillivray referred to the National Flood and Coastal Erosion Risk Management Strategy for England 2020 and stated that an action plan should have been published before the end of April 2021, but nothing had been published yet. Part of the strategy was for the public to have a better understanding about the risk of flooding and what action to take. Dr MacGillivray confirmed this strategy did not mention Parish or Town Councils and he questioned how ESALC could encourage the environmental agency to engage with them. It was believed that NALC had not yet been consulted but Cllr. Stevens would confirm this. The CEO agreed to speak to his contact at ESCC, Nick Claxon, to find out how the Environment Agency engaged with the County Council and what ESALC would need to do to engage with lower tiers of local government. 

11. Date of next meeting
Monday 5th July at 1pm.

The meeting closed at 2.43pm. 


Signed (Chairman)					Date
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